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In response to the difficulties being faced by federally incorporated not-for-profit 

corporations, business corporations and cooperatives as a result of the COVID-

19 pandemic, the Government of Canada published a notice on April 1, 2020 

advising that the deadline for filing annual returns in accordance with applicable 

federal corporate statutes ordinarily due between February 1, 2020 and June 

30, 2020 has now been extended until September 30, 2020. Normally, 

corporations are required to file their annual returns as a federally incorporated 

organisation within 60 days of their anniversary date. 

 
 


